
 

 

 
 
 
OHCA 2024-10 
 
May 21, 2024 
 
RE: Psychiatric Collaborative Care Model Reimbursement  
 
Dear Provider, 
 
As directed by Senate Bill 444 of the 2023 legislative session, Title 36 Oklahoma Statute § 
6060.11a. authorizes the Oklahoma Health Care Authority to implement a Psychiatric 
Collaborative Care Reimbursement Model. This policy change was promulgated through 
the emergency rulemaking process and made effective March 27, 2024. These rules are 
currently viewable on the agency's policy website. If applicable, please forward this letter 
to your administrative, billing and compliance departments. 

This model provides reimbursement for behavioral health and substance use disorder 
services delivered in a primary care setting. Collaborative care is a specific type of 
integrated care where medical providers and behavioral health providers work together 
to address behavioral health conditions, including mental health conditions and 
substance use disorders.  
 
Policy revisions add “behavioral health integration” as a covered physician’s service. 
(Reference OAC 317:30-5-2.) The Agency has developed medical guidelines that address 
documentation and limits to ensure proper utilization and billing.  

Pursuant to state statute, the following CPT and HCPC codes are open for billing 
purposes:  

• 99484 
• 99492 
• 99493 
• 99494 
• G0512 
• G2214 

OHCA encourages you to review the rule change and coverage guidelines in their 
entirety. If you have any questions regarding these rule changes, please call the OHCA 
provider helpline at 800-522-0114. 

http://www.okhca.org/xPolicy.aspx?id=83
https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/providers/medical-authorization-unit.html
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Thank you for the services you provide to SoonerCare members. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

Traylor Rains 
State Medicaid Director 


